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House Points 
Part of our Behaviour and Relationships Policy is to 
reward children with house points. In school we have four 
houses: 

Water 
Air 
Fire 

Earth 
The children are all in a house and collect house points 
for their great behaviour and learning. Please ask your 
child what house they are in and what they have been 
given house points for. 
 
Each week the house with the most house points is 
announced in assembly and the children love to find out 
who has won!  
This week Water, who were the house who received most 
house points over the whole term, are enjoying a movie 
and popcorn afternoon as their reward. 

          
 
 

A message from Mrs Harris our Headteacher:  

What a wonderful month we have had in school celebrating all things Christmas. We have enjoyed Christmas 

Performances from Reception to Year 6 and Nursery sang some lovely Christmas songs for their families to 

come and enjoy. Christmas Jumper day was great fun and made even more fun by being on the same day as 

Christmas Lunch. 385 children enjoyed a yummy Christmas dinner cooked by our wonderful kitchen team. 

The Christmas Fair was a great opportunity for everyone to enjoy spending some time together. We raised 

£2200, which is brilliant. The end of term Christmas parties were a fun way for children to enjoy celebrating 

together the end of a really successful term. A big thank you to all the staff for their hard work to make these 

events happen.  

The Autumn Term has been full of successes from school trips to sports trips to many different visitors and 

workshops in school, the Razzle Dazzle disco, the Year 6 residential the list goes on. It has been lovely to 

see the children immersing themselves in their topics, being curious and making progress in their learning. 

The Reception children have completed their first whole term of their school life and have grown in 

confidence, independence and we have seen them really grow as part of our school community. We are 

looking forward to seeing them develop over the Spring Term. 

Thank you for your support with attendance, we are ending the term with a whole school attendance of 94%. 

We are aiming for 96% and will continue to work hard on this next term.  

Lastly, from all the staff at Fairholme, I would like to take this opportunity to wish you and your family a very 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. We hope the Christmas break brings everyone an opportunity to 

rest, relax and recharge. We are looking forward to seeing the children on Tuesday 7th January to start the 

Spring Term. 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Fairholme Primary School             ‘We believe we can achieve’ 

 

 

News: 22nd September 2023 

Special Educational Needs 

 
Hounslow's Ordinarily Available 
Provision has been updated. The 
provision outlines the support and 
resources that all schools in the 
borough will provide for children with 
special educational needs and 
disabilities (SEND) without the need 
for an Education, Health, and Care 
Plan (EHCP).  
It ensures that every child receives 
the help they need to access learning 
and thrive in school. This includes 
tailored teaching approaches, 
classroom adaptations, and access 
to school-based interventions.  
 
For more information about 
Hounslow's Ordinarily Available 
Provision, please speak with Mr 
Doyle or your child's class teacher.  
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What is happening across our school? 

     

 

 

In Early Years we have been learning about the Gingerbread man.  We have learnt the story, 

made puppets, acted it out and made Gingerbread men.  Reception wrote the story too! (Their 

writing is awesome!) We’ve been looking at squares and rectangles and their properties.  We 

went on a shape hunt and have been notcing them in our play. In our PE, we have been learning 

how to use the large equipment.  The children really pushed themselves and we have noticed this 

has increased their confidence in the Outside Area too. After that we went all out for Christmas!  

 

 

 

Year 1: The children in Year 1 had a 
great time working on their D.T 
project for this half term, making 
Dinosaur hand puppets.  
 
First they explored different ways of 
joining materials and then they 
designed their puppets before finally 
making them. 
 

  

 

 

  

 

 



Respect    Honesty    Responsibility    Kindness    Self -belief    Aspiration 

News: December 2024 

 

 

 
 

Year 2 
          

Year 3 

 

 

                                       

We have been Rock Detectives in science and 
have used our observational skills to detect 
and sort the properties of different types of 
rock. The children considered how to ensure 
that their experiment was a fair test and they 
used a range of scientific skills to deduce 
whether or not the rocks were sedimentary, 
metamorphic or igneous. 

We had a very exciting VR Headset workshop 
where we explored what it may have been like 
to be living during the Stone Age period. The 
children were thrilled to experience the 
landscape and animals that we have been 
learning about this term. We have enjoyed 
learning about this topic and can’t wait to 
explore our new topic “What a Wonderful 
World” in the Spring. 

In Geography, we have 
been using our map skills 
to find cones hidden 
around the school. It was 
hard, but we tried our best 
and showed great 
resilience! 
  
This was our trip to 
Bedfont Lakes where we 
needed to try and find 
examples of human and 
physical Geography all 
around us. We have a 
much better understanding 
of this now! 
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Year 4 

                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

         
                                        

 Year 5: In Year 5, as this term draws to a close, we are reflecting and celebrating all the wonderful learning we’ve done 

and the fun we’ve had along the way. We embarked on an exciting journey of discovery through our topics Raiders and 

Traders and Cosmic. Our learning was full of adventure, creativity, and curiosity, and it has sparked a passion for history 

and science that will stay with us long after this term. 

In Maths, we have made incredible progress in understanding fractions! From adding and subtracting fractions to 

comparing and simplifying them, we've built a strong foundation of knowledge and skills. We also explored how fractions 

relate to everyday life, which made the learning even more exciting and relevant. 

In Writing, we’ve had a creative and engaging time crafting a variety of texts. We wrote warning tales, using suspense 
and detail to craft gripping stories with important lessons. Our explanation texts helped us communicate complex ideas 
clearly and effectively, while in our newspaper reports, we practiced the art of summarizing events and presenting 
information in an engaging and factual way. Each genre allowed us to express ourselves in different ways, and we’ve 
developed both our writing skills and confidence throughout the term. 

 

 

In Year 4, we were lucky to experience Roman times using 
a VR headset. This was so exciting. 
“It felt like we were in a dream,” Mazey. 
“Excellent, it was fun learning about the Romans,” Ashriel. 
 
We have also been busy writing our own warning stories 

using our Talk 4 Writing strategies. We have been really 

thinking carefully about what impact our writing will have 

on the reader and being very creative.  

As part of our History learning, the children have written 

information texts on Roman Gladiators. 

.  

 

 

.  
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                                     Year 6 What a fantastic term. The 

children have become experts in the 
human circulatory system, producing 
some wonderful explanation texts to 
showcase their knowledge. In art, they 
sketched stunning hearts inspired by the 
work of Leonardo Da Vinci, 
demonstrating both creativity and 
precision.  
Looking ahead to next term, we have 
lots of exciting things planned. Our 
learning will take us into the fascinating 
world of Charles Darwin as we explore 
evolution and inheritance, and we’re 
thrilled to announce an upcoming trip to 
London Zoo to enrich this topic. 
Auditions for our much-anticipated Year 
6 production will also begin—an event 
we can’t wait to see take shape! 

We’re keen to continue working closely 
with families, hosting more maths parent 
workshops and running a very 
special Reading Café, where parents 
can join their children in exploring new 
reading genres.  

 
 
Fund Raising 

During our Headteacher Hooray meetings and School Council meetings we regularly ask the children 

how they think we could develop our school further. The most common response is to improve the 

playgrounds by adding in some climbing equipment, new line markings, ping pong tables (KS2) and 

more things to play with. We are on a fund-raising mission to make this happen! 

So far this term we have raised: 

Tesco Blue Tokens - £375 

Friends of Fairholme Halloween Treat Sale - £240  

Clothes Bank collection - £54 

Adsa Cashpot for schools- £290  

Christmas Fair - £2200 

(The Tesco collection for Fairholme via blue tokens will be returning mid-January in our local stores, 

so if you shop in Tesco please do keep an eye out for the blue tokens and pick our school). 

Thank you for supporting us in our mission to fund raise to develop the playgrounds. Please do keep 

your eyes peeled on the playgrounds for some exciting developments that will be happening around 

February time. 
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Daily uniform list 

• Plain white polo shirt with collar 

• Plain red sweatshirt or cardigan, with or without the school logo (no hoods or other 
markings) 

• Grey school trousers, shorts, skirt or pinafore dress (not sports/PE shorts) 

• Red and white checked summer dress (including culottes style) 

• Plain grey, white or red socks or tights 

• Black shoes (not trainers or boots); in summer, smart black or white sandals may 
also be worn 

• Simple hair accessories should be black, grey, red or white 

• Plain black, grey, red or white hijabs, patkas or turbans 

• Nursery children are required to wear the white polo shirt and red sweatshirt or 
cardigan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PE kit list to be worn only on days when your child has PE lessons 

• Plain red round-neck t-shirt (no collar or logos) 

• Plain black jogging bottoms, plain black leggings or plain black loose shorts 
(not cycling/tight shorts) 

• Plain red sweatshirt or cardigan, with or without the school logo (no hoods 
or other markings) 

• Comfortable trainers with good grip or black plimsolls (no studs or ‘heelies’) 
 

School shoes 

• All children should wear comfortable plain black school shoes.  
Trainers are only permitted on PE days.  Some examples of suitable 
school shoes include: 
 

 

Uniform 

A reminder of our school uniform which is compulsory from January 2024. More 

information about uniform is available on our school website. 
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Thought for the week 

It is nice to be important, but it is more 

important to be nice. 

Question of the week 

Would you rather be able to slide down a 

rainbow or jump on clouds? 

 

 

 


